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GUEST SPEAKER:





Joe Nowikowski, P.E., CFEI, CVFI


EFI Global, Inc.





TOPIC:  “Electrical Fundamentals”











With over 30 years of experience, Joe Nowikowski has a well-rounded background in Engineering, Construction and Management in the private sector and also in the public sector, where he proudly served in the United States Air Force. 





He is a Professional Engineer in a number of states as well as a Certified Fire and Explosion Investigator and a Certified Vehicle Fire Investigator. 





In addition to his business experience, he is a part time College Instructor where he serves as the Lead Faculty Area Chair of the Mathematics Department.
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CHAPTER MEETINGS


WHEN: 	2nd Wednesday of every month      


		(Except December!)


TIME: 		11:30 A.M. – 1:00 P.M.			


WHERE:	LAWRY’S THE PRIME RIB	


 		4043 Howard Hughes 


		Las Vegas, NV 89109


PRICE:	$25.00  Members includes  lunch


		$35.00  Non-Members &  non or late RSVP Members





Please RSVP online by noon the Monday before the meeting!















































General Calendar


Luncheons and Special Events


*3/13 -  Sgt. Richard Strader


	LVMPD


	TOPIC:  Accident Investigations





*4/10 - 	Jennifer Kissel-Morales


Alverson Taylor Law Group


TOPIC: Navigating the Pitfalls of the NV 


Mandatory Arbitration Program





*5/8 - 	Kurt Yoshii


Ninyo & Moore


TOPIC: TBA





*5/17 - 	SNCA Annual Charity Golf Tournament


Badlands Golf Club





*6/12 - 	TBA


TOPIC: TBA





*7/10 - 	TBA


TOPIC: TBA





*8/14 - 	TBA


TOPIC: TBA





*9/11 - 	Adam Hjorth


	Swainston Consulting Group


TOPIC: Aerial Photography and Imagery





*10/9 - 	TBA


TOPIC: TBA





INTERESTED IN BEING ONE OF OUR LUNCHEON SPEAKERS, KNOW OF A GREAT SPEAKER OR HAVE AN IDEA FOR A TOPIC?  LET US KNOW! EMAIL:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:amanda@nevadaclaims.org" ��amanda@nevadaclaims.org�





Treasurer’s Report


Current Bank Balance      	$13,368.44


Change                             	$     100.00      


Total         			$13,468.44





President’s Corner





I am very happy to announce that the Southern Nevada Claim Association’s Annual Spring Charity Golf Tournament will be held on Friday May 17, 2013 with a shotgun start at 1:30pm over at the Badlands Golf Club located at 9119 Alta Drive, just west of Rampart.  This year’s tournament will benefit The Leukemia & Lymphoma Society and Opportunity Village.  We are very excited for this year’s event and hope that everyone can participate as a golfer, sponsor and/or volunteer.  We have kept our price to golf in this year’s event at $100.00 and have many sponsorship opportunities available.  Brochures are now available and more information can be found on our website: nevadaclaims.org.  Our tournament chair again this year is Ryan McLaughlin and you can read more about Ryan on the next page of this newsletter. 





We are still looking for speakers at our monthly luncheons for the following months in 2013: June, July, August and October.  Please see Amanda or myself if you are interested in speaking to our group or have a topic or speaker you would like to hear from.  You can also make your suggestions on our website: nevadaclaims.org.





Just a reminder that as we did with our January 2013 luncheon, we are now starting the business portion of our luncheons at 11:45am with check-in beginning at 11:30am.  This will allow our speakers more time to present as they will begin at 12noon with networking both before and after the meeting.





We are pleased to report that at our March 13 luncheon, that in addition to hearing from Sgt Richard Strader of the Las Vegas Metropolitan Police Department discuss Accident Investigations, we will also hear from representatives from one of our 2013 charities: Kris Crawford, the Campaign Manager, and Christina Goodman, the Patient Services Manager, at the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society will attend and elaborate on the society and their fundraising efforts.   In addition, we plan to have representatives from Opportunity Village speak to our group at a luncheon later in the year to discuss their organization.





We have many other exciting events planned for 2013 and we encourage all of you to visit our website: nevadaclaims.org for more details.  This is also your place to RSVP for the luncheons and our special events.  Also, the Southern Nevada Claims Association is now in your Face!!  Facebook that is.  Please “like” us on Facebook and stay up to date on all SNCA matters.  Thank you for attending the luncheon and have a great month!  





Jim DeFrates 


President











2012 Questionable Claim Referrals Reach All-Time High: NICB





There was a 26.7 percent increase in questionable claims (QC) referred to National Insurance Crime Bureau (NICB) between 2010 and 2012, going from 91,797 in 2010 to 116,268 in 2012—a new record. In 2011, the total was 100,450, according to the NICB’s 2012  referral reason analysis.





Questionable claims are those claims that NICB member insurance companies refer to NICB for closer review and investigation based on one or more indicators of possible fraud. A single claim may contain up to seven referral reasons.





The report examines six referral reason categories of claims: property, casualty, commercial, workers’ compensation, vehicle and miscellaneous referred in 2012, with those referred in 2010 and 2011.





Within the property category, “suspicious disappearance/loss of jewelry” had the highest percent change—up 86 percent, while “suspicious theft/loss (not vehicle)” had the highest increase in volume to 10,680 in 2012 from 7,152 reached in 2011. In the vehicle category, “hail damage” with 1,505 referrals and “suspicious hit while parked” with 5,006 referrals were the top two referral reasons.





In 2012, the top five states generating the most QCs were: California (21,935), Florida (10,693), Texas (10,368), New York (9,059) and Maryland (4,296).





Although there have been year-to-year increases in QCs, they represent a small percentage of the overall claims processed. Each year over 56 million claims are processed, making 2012 QCs just 0.20 percent of total claims. Moreover, while QCs are by definition suspicious, at the time of referral they have not been identified as definitive acts of fraud.








Top 10 Alcohol Brands of Underage Drinkers





A relatively small number of alcohol brands dominate underage youth alcohol consumption, according to a new report from researchers at the Boston University School of Public Health and the Center on Alcohol Marketing and Youth (CAMY) at the Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public Health. The report, published online by Alcoholism: Clinical & Experimental Research, identifies the alcohol brands consumed by underage youth.





Twenty-five brands accounted for nearly half of youth alcohol consumption. In contrast, adult consumption is nearly twice as widely spread among different brands. Close to 30 percent (27.9%) of underage youth sampled reported drinking Bud Light within the past month; 17 percent had consumed Smirnoff malt beverages within the previous month, and about 15 percent (14.6%) reported drinking Budweiser in the 30-day period:





Rank, Brand Reported Use in Previous 30 Days Among Underage Youth


Bud Light 27.9%


Smirnoff Malt Beverages 17.0%


Budweiser 14.6%


Smirnoff Vodkas 12.7%


Coors Light 12.7%


Jack Daniel’s Bourbons 11.4%


Corona Extra 11.3%


Mike’s 10.8%


Captain Morgan Rums 10.4%


Absolut Vodkas 10.1%





Of the top 25 consumed brands, 12 were spirits brands (including four vodkas), nine were beers, and four were flavored alcohol beverages.





“For the first time, we know what brands of alcoholic beverages underage youth in the U.S. are drinking,” said study author David Jernigan, PhD, CAMY director. “Importantly, this report paves the way for subsequent studies to explore the association between exposure to alcohol advertising and marketing efforts and drinking behavior in young people.”





Alcohol is responsible for 4,700 deaths per year among young people under the age of 21. More than 70 percent of high school students have consumed alcohol, and about 22 percent engage in heavy episodic drinking. At least 14 studies have found that the more young people are exposed to alcohol advertising and marketing, the more likely they are to drink, or if they are already drinking, to drink more.





The researchers surveyed 1,032 youth ages 13-20 via an Internet-based survey instrument. Respondents were asked about their past 30-day consumption of 898 brands of alcohol among 16 alcoholic beverage types, including the frequency and amount of each brand consumed in the past 30 days.





“We now know, for the first time, what alcohol brands – and which companies – are profiting the most from the sale of their products to underage drinkers,” said lead study author Michael Siegel, MD, MPH, professor of Community Health Sciences at the Boston University School of Public Health. “The companies implicated by this study as the leading culprits in the problem of underage drinking need to take immediate action to reduce the appeal of their products to youth.”





The research was supported by a grant from the National Institute on Alcohol Abuse and Alcoholism.





The Center on Alcohol Marketing and Youth monitors the marketing practices of the alcohol industry to focus attention and action on industry practices that jeopardize the health and safety of America’s youth. The Center was founded in 2002 at Georgetown University with funding from The Pew Charitable Trusts and the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation. The Center moved to the Johns Hopkins Bloomberg School of Public Health in 2008 and is currently funded by the federal Centers for Disease Control and Prevention.











  The Official SNCA Facebook page has been set up!  Remember to “Like” us on Facebook and visit our Linkedin Page for the most up-to-date information!





Spotlight on the SNCA Board:  Ryan McLaughlin





This month’s spotlight is on the wonderful Ryan McLaughlin.





Ryan began his career in the restoration business working for his family at the age of 16.  Since that time, he has held numerous different positions within the industry to include: Restoration technician, Clerk of the Works, Safety Coordinator, Trainer, Marketing Manager, Mitigation Manager, Estimator and Project Manager.


With a knowledgeable and practical approach, Ryan serves all types of clients ranging from smaller residential all the way up to large commercial and industrial projects.


Currently, Ryan works for BELFOR Property Restoration where he has been a Project Manager for close to 10 years.  He has been involved in the Southern Nevada Claims Association for 6 years and been a board member for 5 of those years.


Ryan has also been voted for the last 2 years as the golf committee chair and looks forward to making sure the SNCA continues to have a first class event for all of the members of the association.











J.D. Power: Auto Claimants Being Paid Faster; Happier as a Result





As repairable and total loss auto claims are being paid faster, policyholders and claimants report being a little happier about the entire claims process.





At least that's what the results of the J.D. Power and Associates 2013 U.S. Auto Claims Satisfaction Study-Wave 1 indicate. Released yesterday, the study's findings point to a six-point increase in claimant satisfaction when the Westlake Village, Calif.-based firm compared the 4Q 2012 results to the same period the previous year.





Customer satisfaction with the auto claims process registered at 861 (on a 1,000-point scale), up from 855 for the fourth quarter of 2011. The hike in overall satisfaction, J.D. Power says, can be attributed largely to an 11-point improvement in settlement satisfaction.








Timing Is Key


Driving smoother settlements is a decrease in the average time auto claimants wait to be compensated by insurers. J.D. Power reports that claimants' average wait time for payment was 13.9 days in the fourth quarter of 2012, compared to 16.4 days for the same period in 2011.





While the average time to pay claimants for a repairable claim (11.8 days) decreased by 1.3 days from 4Q 2011, the most notable decrease is in the time required to pay total-loss claims—down by an average of 5.1 days to 18.5 days.





"Regardless of the claim type, the faster the claimant is paid and can move forward with a repair or to replace their vehicle, the more likely they are to be satisfied," said Jeremy Bowler, senior director of the insurance practice at J.D. Power and Associates. "In addition, satisfaction with the claims professional is at an all-time high, indicating that the process is becoming smoother, with more frequent updates throughout contributing to a much more satisfying experience."





The study measures claimant satisfaction with the claims experience for auto physical damage loss. Depending on the complexity of the claim, a claimant may experience some or all of the following, which are measured in the study: first notice of loss (FNOL); claim service interaction; damage appraisal; repair process; rental experience; and settlement.








Auto Repairers Lagging


Interestingly enough, while overall claims satisfaction improved, contentment with the repair process was somewhat dubious. The study pointed to a slight increase in average repair cycle times, from 12.3 days in 4Q 2011 to 13.5 days in 4Q 2012.





This would partially account for the subtle decline in participants' satisfaction with the repair process—down to 862 from 864 during the fourth quarter of 2011. Contributing to lower satisfaction is a decline in the percentage of vehicles being fixed right the first time—89 percent in 4Q 2012, compared with 91 percent in 4Q 2011.





"While insurers have made significant progress in the past 12 months to improve the efficiency of the claims process, the repair providers have not kept pace," said Bowler. "Failure to repair a vehicle correctly is critical to the customer experience as average satisfaction scores tumble over one hundred points for those who had to bring their vehicle back for repeat repairs."





On average, claimants who take their vehicle to a non-direct repair provider wait 16 days to get their vehicle back, which is nearly 3 days (2.9 to be exact) longer than when dealing with a direct repair provider (13.1 days, on average). The gap in time between a direct repair provider and non-direct repair provider in the fourth quarter of 2012 has increased from only 1.8 days in the same period in 2011.





The 2013 U.S. Auto Claims Satisfaction Study-Wave 1 is based on responses from more than 3,000 auto insurance customers who settled a claim within the past 6 months. The study excludes claimants whose vehicle incurred only glass/windshield damage or was stolen, or who only filed roadside assistance claims. Survey data for Wave 1 of the study was gathered in December 2012.








The 2013 Annual SNCA Spring Golf Tournament has been set for May 17, 2013 at Badlands Golf Course!  Pick up a flyer or visit our website for more information and registration!








